

# **BACACG MINUTES**

Location:	Brisbane Airport Corporation HQ	
Date:	Tuesday 28 September 2021	
Chair;	Mr Nigel Chamier AM	
Attendees	Professor Laurie Buys (Community Representative) Mr Daryl Wilson (Community Representative) Mr Chris Kang (Community Representative) Mr Brendan Mead (Qantas) Megan Thomas (DITRDC) Phil McClure (DITRDC) Alex Redgrove (DITRDC) Mr Shane Spargo (DSDMIP)	Ms Prema Lopez (Airservices Australia) Ms Donna Marshall (Airservices Australia) Ms Jessica Shannon (BAC) Ms Rachel Crowley (BAC Mr Michael Jarvis (BAC) Mr Neil Hall (BAC) Mr Paul Coughlan (BAC) Mr Cassandra Sun (BCC)
		Mr Shane Spargo (DSDMIP)
Guests and Observers	Mr Rishi Wijesoma (BAC) Ms Hayley Schorn (BAC) Mr Kieran Pehm (ANO)	Ms Jennifer Grimwade (Office of the ANO)  Ms Lara Baker (Office of the ANO)  Mr David Diamond (Community Member)
Apologies	Mr Geoff Trappett OAM (Community Representative) Prof Jim Nyland (Community Representative) Mr Stephen Ware (Community Representative) Milan Pavasovic (Community Representative) Mr Ben O'Donnell (Community Representative)	Ms Sarah Anderson (Office of Terri Butler) Mr Andy Bauer (Virgin Australia) Capt. Al Crawford (Qantas) Mr James Heading (BCC)

# **MINUTES**

#### 10:00 am

# Welcome, Acknowledgement of Country and Confirmation of previous minutes

- In keeping with the spirit of reconciliation, I respectfully acknowledge the Turrbal people, the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are meeting today and pay respect to their Elders past, present and emerging.
- No questions or concerns regarding last month's minutes.



#### 10:05 -10:10 am

#### Actions arising from previous minutes

**Jessica Shannon:** First action - Forecast of the average turboprop movements over Suburbs. These numbers could change day to day. Jessica's commitment to BACACG is to keep everyone up to date especially if there will be a significant change in numbers. Request any question regarding turbo props to send them through. - *refer to presentation*.

Second action - The collection of community engagement activities undertaken in the last 15 years relating to Brisbane new runway. Its currently with the graphic designer and BAC will distribute to the public and to BACACG once its complete

#### 10:10 am - 10:30 am

#### **Chair Update**

**Chair:** Gave background on the Advisory forum and role they play. And how there will be an opportunity for the community to participate and give feedback.

Discussed points from the ANO report for Melbourne and key findings relevant to Brisbane. - refer to presentation. Invitations to be issued for additional community representation - ACTION

Chair requested Phil McClure to elaborate on details referring to the Advisory Forum.

#### **Phil McClure:**

- The Government have established this group which will run alongside of ASA PIR review.
- Will look at how the community views are being addressed. Community to have opportunities to raise feedback.
- 12-month period Government to decide if this will be an ongoing forum.
- Recognizes it's a "whole" community forum and not just for those communities under the new flight paths and will take a balance view.

**David Diamond:** raised concerns with what the Advisory Forum is trying to achieve, and the difficulty for the community to raise concerns.

#### 10:30 am -10:50 am

# Regular reporting updates Community

**Laurie Buys:** Community is excited to things getting back to normal and being able to travel. Noted there are new communities experiencing the aircraft noise like what the legacy community have been experiencing for many years, and there are concerns traffic may be shifted back because some communities are more vocal.

**David Diamond:** The newly concerned community is not about "pushing it back to where it came from "and all flights should be over the bay when possible.

**Daryl Wilson:** General comment from a community member from Norman Park regarding the noise when aircraft drop there landing gear.

Brendan Mead Answered Daryl question and explained the wheels must be down at a set height prior to landing to meet the safety and approach criteria and it can change from one type of aircraft and airline to another.

**Chris Kang:** Community concerns with development in local area (Pinkenba) which is more of a council matter, community are looking forward to more planes in the air and travel starting to start again.



# **BACACG Website Correspondence**

#### Jessica Shannon:

- BUG Bicycle users' group regarding transfer access to Brisbane Airport Domestic terminal, footpath along Lomandra and Sugar Mill drive. Will be inviting BUG to present at next BACACG meeting.
- Airservices sent an email to BACACG regarding the launch of terms of reference for the PIR

#### 10:50 am -11:10 am

#### **Brisbane Airport Update**

Refer to presentation

- BNE Passenger and Operational update
- Community Activities and Airport Complaints including aircraft noise
- Operational movements and runway usage

**Rachel Crowley:** Discussed Prior to COVID and current numbers of jobs on Airport, pointed out that retail at the terminals have been closed for almost two years.

**Jessica Shannon:** Informed BACACG that "Benny" Mobile Information Centre has been re-branded and will be back on the road soon

#### 11:10 am- 11:35 am

#### Airservices Australia update

Refer to presentation

- Air traffic movements
- ANO Findings
- PIR Update

**Donna Marshall:** Noted 136 responses from 128 contributors were received for the Terms of Reference. Community updates will be provided on the Engage Airservices page.

#### 11:35 am- 11:45 am

# **ANO** update

**Kieran Pehm:** Advised that the ANO report for Brisbane will be published once the Airservices Australia board makes its response, our response and the boards response will be published together. All complainants will be notified and given a link to the report.



# 11:45 am- 11:55 am

# **Airside Projects Update**

refer to presentation.

- International Apron pavement rectification update,
- Stop bars,
- · Future Runway Closures,

**Jessica Shannon:** Advised that BAC communications team work closely with Aaron and his runway works team, whenever there is going to be significant closures there will be announcements on both BAC website and our social media channels.

### 11:45 am -12:00 pm

General Business and meeting close.

**David Diamond**: Advised that the BFPCA petition to the Federal Parliament is closed and has been handed over to the parliamentary Secretary.

Chair: Thanked everyone for attending. Closed meeting at 12.05pm

• Next Meeting 30 November

Action Items Owne	r(s) Deadline	Status
Invitations to be issued for additional community representation  Shann Chair	a November non and	Complete